
This time of the year I am 
always reminded of the 
September Song  “... and 
the days grow shorter as 
we reach September…” 
How true. It seems like 
just last week when Jeff 
Hill, Vice President of 
Retail Sales for North 
Gateway Tire, enlight-

ened us with his energetic presentation on tires, complete with examples, 
handouts and literature. A tough act to follow, but I believe our September 19 
meeting will at least come close.  
              As our Stow meeting site is not available on September 19, Joey 
Jesser has graciously invited us to meet at his place for a presentation on 
“Classic Keys for Flatheads and Other Classic Cars.” We will also be treated to 
a “picnic style” dinner, so come ready to enjoy an evening of good food, good 
information, and a good time. This is not the first event of a busy month.  
              On Sunday, September 14,2008.  Jeep and Georgene will host the An-
nual “Absolutely Last Pig Roast,” a fund raising event for both NORG and, this 
year, the Hattie Larlham Foundation, an Ohio-based organization dedicated to 
assisting disabled and special need children, adults, seniors, and their fami-
lies. This well-attended gathering, feeding, and tale-swapping event is much 
like a family reunion for the Northern Ohio Regional Group and friends. It’s a 
good time for a good cause, so don’t miss it.. Arrive at about 12:00 pm Eat??  
              The  following Sunday, September 21, Sonny Hunt will host a fish fry, 
1:30 pm. to ?, For NORG and an array of other car clubs. Sonny will post our 
wooden V-8 Sign to identify our flatheads’ special parking area. Bring a cov-
ered dish to share as we enjoy fish, hamburgers, hot dogs, and corn provided 
by the Sonny Crew. In addition to bringing out many stock, customized, and 
heated-up cars to admire and tickle your creative juices, this event has been 
known to spawn impromptu drag races.  
              Capping off the month, on Friday, September 26, Bob Jones has in-
vited us to join other antique car collectors and aficionados at his business 
headquarters (BIE Inc.) for a 4 to 9 p.m. Open House, where we will meet pio-
neer drag car racers Otie Smith and Arlan Vanke, spend time viewing Bob’s 
most impressive car collection (including guest Gene Blackford’s classic, cus-
tomized 1950 Olds 88, “The Polynesian”), enjoy good food, and engage in con-
versation with like-minded gear heads.  
Maps to each of the above three events, which have drawn between 200 
and 300 participants in the past, are provided inside these pages for 
those of you not familiar with “how to get there.”  
I’ll see you on the 14th, and the 19th, and the 21st, and the 23rd! In the 
meantime, get your flatheads tunes, toned, and spiffed up to show off at 
these events, and be alert to possible recruits for NORG membership at 

each event.  Happy fixing, waxing, and cruising.  President, Foster  Foster  Foster  Foster      
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Kick tires at  7:00 pm 
Meeting begins 7:30 pm 

Need to be out of there by 10:00 pm 
 

All V8 meetings will be at the Stow Community Center 
3800 Graham Road 

Stow, Ohio 
 

Club meeting will be at Jesser’s. 
26 West St. Akron OH. 44303 
 
I’ve been told to bring your  
appetite so you can enjoy the 
Picnic Style Meal that is planned 
 

*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~ 

IT IS TIME TO PAY DUES!!! 
2008 membership inside 

*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~ 

Save Saturday October 25, 2008 
For our Fall Tour. 

See Calendar ~ More next month 
*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~ 

PIG Roast 9/14/08 
Start arriving at noon– eat about One 



      Minutes From the Meeting of       Minutes From the Meeting of       Minutes From the Meeting of       Minutes From the Meeting of     
August 15, 2008August 15, 2008August 15, 2008August 15, 2008 

            

Tips and Tricks Tips and Tricks Tips and Tricks Tips and Tricks     
From the Bench of Bill RoyerFrom the Bench of Bill RoyerFrom the Bench of Bill RoyerFrom the Bench of Bill Royer    

              The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by president Foster Buchtel. Foster offered congratulations to Rose Deyling for winning 
the necklace that was the major raffle prize at the Grand National meet in Dearborn. Rose had several offers from club members for free trips 
to Las Vegas, but she turned them down.  
              Minutes from the previous meeting were read, but they were approved anyway (move for approval by Bill Royer and seconded by 
Ken Canankamp).  
              Foster announced that due to complications in their plans, the picnic at the Herrmann's has been canceled.  
              Treasurer Ann Davis reported that our treasury has not suffered any major disasters yet, so we are still in good financial shape. So 
far. She noted that our CD will mature soon, so we should consider options for reinvesting the money.  
              Jeep suggested that one-half of the proceeds from this year's Last Annual Pig Roast be donated to the Hattie Larlham Foundation, 
which provides care for seriously handicapped children. Ken Thomas moved that we do so. Club members voted in favor of the idea.  
Activities coming up include the Last Annual Pig Roast at the Iacobucci's on September 14. Plan to arrive about 1:00. All those attending will 
be asked to contribute $15 per person, which will go toward paying for the outing and for the Hattie Larlham Foundation.  
              Sonny Hunt will sponsor another fish fry at his home on September 21. Plan to arrive about noon. Bring a covered dish to share and 
lawn chairs to sit on while you enjoy more of Joe and Ann's fabulous fish!  
              Member Bob Jones is planning to hold another open house in the near future. More on this later.  
              Bill Royer reported that the parts sent to the chrome plating shop for the 1939 dash project have not returned from the plating shop 
yet, so there has not been much change in the status of the dash. In his role as club historian, he also reported that the club did not make 
any new history this month. He reminded us that the "how to" tapes and DVDs on auto restoration are available to any club member willing 
to leave his or her first-born on deposit while the tapes or DVDs are out.  
              Dick Deyling informed us that Gene Sanders has renewed his membership. Welcome, Gene!  
              Nominating committee Chair Ken Canankamp had no report. Program Chair Alex Stall reminded us that the September meeting will 
be held at Jesser's key shop in Akron. Directions on how to find the shop will be in the September Headliner.  
Sunshine Co-Chair Barb Soltis reported that she has been busy in the past month. Cards were sent to Charlie Jandik, Barb Rooney, Jean 
Rounds, Dave Duda, Grant Oaks, and Jeep and Georgene Iacobucci (regarding the death of Jeep's mother). A card will be sent to Ray Moore 
wishing him a speedy and complete recovery from the injury he suffered at the national meet.  
              Jeep commented on the poor club turnout for events held at the VA hospital and at the Mt. Alverna Nursing Home. The club should 
discuss ways to improve participation in these very worthwhile events.  
              Herman Roth moved and Rags seconded that the club should get 24 new license plate toppers made as soon as possible. Dick Dey-
ling will discuss this with Gene Sanders and find out what the cost will be.  
              The coffee can drawing was won by Dave Collette, but since he was not present another $5 was added to the coffee can. Foster 
thanked Dan and Ginny Herrmann for tonight's coffee and cookies.  
              The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. Then Foster introduced Jeff Hill, who represents the Northgate Tire Company in Seville, 
Ohio. Jeff presented a very interesting program on the history of tire development and provided much useful information on differences be-
tween bias ply and radial tires, as well as pointing out how to interpret the writing that we see stamped into the sidewalls of all new tires. 
Jeff also donated a number of tickets to the Mid-Ohio racetrack for our 50/50 drawing, as well as presenting members with a number of 
"goodies" from Northgate and its suppliers. Thanks much, Jeff, for the program and the goodies! 
                                                                                                                   Respectfully submitted,  

                                                                                                                   Neal GarlandNeal GarlandNeal GarlandNeal Garland, secretary 

               Do you need air lines in your garage, but cannot handle the job of cutting 
and threading black pipe and screwing it together and don’t have the proper plumb-
ing tools to do the job? 
               Try using white PVC plastic pipe and fittings. It is good for 600PSI. All you 
need is 150 PSI max for air tools and 30-50 PSI for painting.  Suggest 1/2” pipe for 
small garages and 3/4” pipe for large garages. PVC pipe can be cut to lengths with a 
hack saw or saber saw. Can be glued together with PVC solvents.  When all your pip-
ing is mounted to the walls, you can connect the lines to your compressor with a 
length of 3/4 heater hose and clamps. 
               I have been using this air line system in my four car garage for  10 years. You 

will like it simple and easy.      Bill 

This QUIZ is called Lateral Thinking 
Check it out ! ! ! 
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Sonny & Big Joe’s 

FISH FRY 

DDDDirectionsirectionsirectionsirections  
Jesser’s Auto Clinic 

26 West Street, Akron, OH 44303 
 330-376-8181*  

 
Take Ohio Route 8 toward Akron.  
Exit at Perkins Street/OH 59W and turn west at the end of 
the off-ramp.  
Turn left at Main Street (approximately 1 mile from the exit 
ramp).  
The next major intersection (approx. ¼ mile) is Market 
Street. Turn right (west).  
West Street is the 4th traffic light from Main Street.  
Turn right onto West Street. Jesser’s Auto Clinic is on the left. 
(The hot dogs and hamburgers will be waiting)  
 
*Important: Do not use Map Quest  for 
directions. It will direct you to a  
non-existent exit ramp. 

When:   Sunday, September 21,2008 
Time: 1:00 to whenever 
Where: 4545 Sherman Road  
Bring: Covered dish and Lawn chairs 
Joe:  330 603 9668 
Todd:  330 931 6496 

Sorry Folks 
I failed to put the arrival time on the flyer for the 

VERY VERY VERY Last Pig Roast 
Arrive at 12:00pm Hope Pig will be done at 1:00pm 
If it rains don’t worry we will have plenty of tents 
Rain nor sleet nor S@ #% will not postpone the  

V8 party 
The party will be at the same place as last year. Das Dutch 
Kitchen in Dalton Ohio   
We will be served in what they call the Cottage. It is a sepa-
rate building just to the North of the entrance we used last 
year. It is a little larger, and  accommodates 60 people.  
Since we are using the Cottage it will cost $16.59 per head. 
Be there by 5:15PM. We have it for 2 1/2hrs anything over is 
$50.00 P.H.  
It will be family style. Honey Baked Chicken and Roast Beef, 
Garden Salad, Corn, Assorted Home Made Pies.  
The date is Saturday, December 6 2008. I must have a head 
count and your money no later than 
29 Nov 08.  

Christmas Party Update 

John SwigartJohn SwigartJohn SwigartJohn Swigart    

Friday, September 26, Bob Jones has invited us to join other antique car 
collectors and aficionados at his business headquarters (BIE Inc.) for a 
4 to 9 p.m. Open House, where we will meet pioneer drag car racers 
Otie Smith and Arlan Vanke, spend time viewing Bob’s most impressive 
car collection (including guest Gene Blackford’s classic, customized 
1950 Olds 88, “The Polynesian”), enjoy good food, and 
engage in conversation with like-minded gear heads Foster Foster Foster Foster     



                                                                        

    

N.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDAR    

  PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES   PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES   PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES   PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES     

2008  2008  2008  2008      

            
• SEPTEMBER         
           7th                Swap Meet - Randolph 
           14th              Annual Last Pig Roast @ Iacobucci’s (Start arriving at noon ~eat at !:00 pm) 
           12-14            Swap Meet - Canfield 
           19th              Meeting –Joey Jesser “ Classic Keys for Flatheads and other Classic Cars.” 
                                 (Meeting at Jesser’s) 

           26th              Open House - Bob Jones - See antique cars Friday night. 
  

• OCTOBER 
           17th              Meeting –Auction w/ Bill Holland  
           25th              Fall Tour - New covered bridge in Ashtabula (details next newsletter) 
 
• NOVEMBER 
           21st               Meeting - 
 
• DECEMBER 
           6th                Christmas Party  - Das Dutch Kitchen (RSVP John & Pat  Swigart 330 335 7173) 
                                                                  (Head Count must be in by November 8, 2008) 

DUES FOR THE YEAR 2009 ARE DUE.  
PLEASE JOIN NOW 

 
NORTHERN OHIO REGIONAL GROUP                               DUES ARE $25.00 PER YR. 
  EARLY FORD V8 CLUB OF AMERICA                               IF THERE ARE NO CHANGES 
                      PO BOX 1074                                                        SIGN YOUR NAME AND DATE ON LEFT  
          CUYAHOGA   FALLS OH. 44223                                   AND CHECK HERE________ 
 
DATE__________________________                                         NAT. MEMBERSHIP NO.__________ 
NAME_________________________                                         BIRTHDAY MO.& YR_____________ 
SPOUSES NAME________________                                         BIRTHDAY MO. & YR.____________ 
ADDRESS______________________                                       TELEPHONE _______________________ 
CITY__________________________                                          E-MAIL__________________________ 
STATE & ZIP___________________                                         FAX-____________________________ 
 
WINTER ADDRESS & PHONE#                                              LIST ALL EARLY FORDS OWNED 
FROM________ TO______________                                         ( 32  T0 53 )   AND HIGEST AWARD  
ADDRESS______________________                                        WON AT A V8  NATIONAL MEET         
CITY __________________________                                       YEAR     MAKE     MODEL     AWARD 
STATE & ZIP___________________                                         __________________________________ 
PHONE_________________________                                        __________________________________ 
                                                                                                        __________________________________ 
                                                                                                        ___________________________________ 

            MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO N. O. R. G.  
MAIL TO: DICK DEYLING  :726 REHWINKLE RD.: SAGAMORE HILLS OH. 44067 



Received a note from a buddy in New Zealand. It read I met a 
guy in Queenstown at Easter in a restored ’56 Mainline Ute.  
Apparently it was his Grandfathers and had been in the family 
since new. It was a superb restoration and we took photos of 
the Utes together  
Thought you might be interested in this. The 46 ute belongs to 
Dave Warman of Christ Church. I drove it and it is quite a vehi-
cle 
Today he sent me a photo of his fathers Mercury 17,500 miles 
and original tires which they have also had in the family since 
new. I bet there’s not another one like that around anywhere. 
They hail from down south somewhere. 

A A A A  Note of InterestNote of InterestNote of InterestNote of Interest    
shared fromshared fromshared fromshared from    

Craig GorrisCraig GorrisCraig GorrisCraig Gorris    

           For those of you with internet 
 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VadAcb94GZE 

 

Take a few minutes and watch this video. This is Stacy Brown, 

Antique Auto Parts in Arlington, Texas. Everything in the video 

is absolutely true - he keeps everything in his head - amazing. I 

have been a friend of his for  many years and he's a straight 

shooter. 

Craig 
Thank Goodness 

I’m 

Done!! 



1. Do not walk behind me, for I may not lead. Do 
not walk ahead of me, for I may not follow. Do not 
walk beside me for the path is narrow. In fact, just 
get lost and leave me alone.  
 
2. If at first you don't succeed, skydiving is not for 
you.  
 
3. Always remember you're unique. Just like every-
one else.  
 
4. Never test the depth of the water with both feet.  
 
5. If you think nobody cares whether you're alive or 
dead, try missing a couple of mortgage payments.  
 
6. Sex is like air. It's not important unless you aren't 
getting any.  
 
7. Give a man a fish and he will eat for a day. Teach 
him how to fish, and he will sit in a boat and drink 
beer all day.  
 
8. If you lend someone $20 and never see that per-
son again, it was probably well worth it.  
 
9. If you tell the truth, you don't have to remember 
anything.  
 
10. Don't worry; it only seems kinky the first time.  
 
11. Good judgment comes from bad experience, 
and most of that comes from bad judgment.  
 
12. A closed mouth gathers no foot.  
 
13. There are two theories to arguing with women. 
Neither one works.  
 
14. Generally speaking, you aren't learning much 
when your lips are moving.  
 
15. Experience is something you don't get until just 
after you need it.  
 
16. Never, under any circumstances, take a sleep-
ing pill and a laxative on the same night.  

1986 Ford F-150 shortbed 
pickup. Two-tone brown and 
tan. Extremely clean in and 
out. Has a 302 V8 and all the 
toys, including a cap. $3000.  

Also :  
1924 Ford Model T coupe. 
Nice parade condition. $6000 
OBO. 

 If interested in either 
 vehicle,  

call Neal Garland  
330-666-5979.                              

Wood GrainingWood GrainingWood GrainingWood Graining    

Custom & O.E.M, 
Created Using an Original 

Transfer Process 
References 7 Samples Available 

Anne @ 

330-677-0860 

A little bit of SunshineA little bit of SunshineA little bit of SunshineA little bit of Sunshine    
             Lets keep on keeping our V8 
brothers and sisters in our prayers and  
remember to send a card now and again 
to let them know we’re thinking of them… 
             A card was sent to Ray Moore from 
the club for a speedy recovery due to  
injuries  sustained at the National meet. 
             If any of you know about any of 
our folks having a rough time  please let 
us know….  We’re all getting up there  
and could use some “sunshine” 
                          georgene & barb(ie) 

Open Car Trailer for Sale. 18' 
Bed length. Four wheels. Elec-
tric Brakes. Full diamond 
plate deck. Ramps w/slide-in 
storage. Removable Air Dam. 
8050 GVW. 2000 Empty. 
$2200.  
Foster Buchtel, 330-329-2718 
or 330-923-0368. 

‘42 - ‘46 N.O.S. Ford left front 
fender 
N.O.S. Ford mufflers, differ-
ent years, for flat heads 
‘46 N|.O.S. Ford rear splash 
pan 
Pair |N.O.S. Ford ‘46 outside 
door handles 
1 N.O.S. ‘39 Ford head lamp 
bucket. 
~*~*~*~**~*~**~*~**~ 
“58 N.O.R.S.  
1955-61 transmission gears 
and 19 output shafts, all for 
one price, $700.00 
‘46-’48 Lincoln V12 used ra-
diator & oil pan 
N.O.S. ;42-’48 Ford converti-
ble window regulators. 
‘46 Ford  right rear good 
used fender 
N.O.S. ;46 Ford left rear 
fender 
N.O.S. ‘46 Ford fender  
moldings 

Call 
Bill Royer 

330 484 3634 

Complete V-8 Flathead taken 
from a running 1946 Ford. 
$500.00 Money back  
guarantee within two weeks.  
Ford 3 speed side shifter,
$125.00  
Front axel & wishbone, rear 
axel, driveshaft and torque 
tube. From 37 Ford $75.00  
Very good Right front fender 
for 38 Ford Deluxe.$210.00  

AND MORE  
Call  

John Swigart  
330-335-7173 Wadsworth 

 or 
 jswigart1@neo.rr.com 



Before you pour 
sticky substances 
into a measuring 
cup, fill it with hot 

water. Dump out the hot  
water, but don't dry the cup. 
Next, add your ingredient, 
such as peanut butter, and 
watch how easily it comes 
right out.  

 
• September - Jesser’s treat 

• October - Pat Swigart 
• November - Carol & Don Clink 

IIIINSTRUCTIONSNSTRUCTIONSNSTRUCTIONSNSTRUCTIONS 

1. Heat oil in a large heavy pot over medium-high heat. 
Add onion and sauté for 5 minutes. Add garlic and 
oregano and sauté for 2 minutes more.  

2. Stir in frozen vegetables, diced tomatoes, tomato  
       puree and broth and bring mixture to a boil. Reduce 
       heat and simmer for 5 minutes.  
3. Add pasta, beans and crushed red pepper flakes,  
       simmer 12-14 minutes or until pasta is tender, stir-
ring               occasionally.  
4.    Remove from heat. Stir in 1 teaspoon salt and several 
       grinds of black pepper.  
5.    Taste and adjust seasonings as needed. 

INGREDIENTSINGREDIENTSINGREDIENTSINGREDIENTS 
1 tablespoon olive oil  
1 medium onion, chopped 
2 garlic cloves, minced  
1 teaspoon dried oregano  
1 bag (16 ounces) frozen mixed vegetables  
1 can (14.5 ounces) diced tomatoes  
1 can (14.5 ounces) tomato puree 
1 package (48 ounces/6 cups) chicken broth 
1/2 cup uncooked ditalini or other small tubular pasta 
1 can (15.5 ounces) Great Northern beans, rinsed and drained  
1/4–1/2 teaspoon crushed red pepper flakes 
1 teaspoon salt  
Freshly ground black pepper, to taste  
Freshly grated Parmesan cheese  

Hearty Vegetable Hearty Vegetable Hearty Vegetable Hearty Vegetable 

Soup Soup Soup Soup  
As cooler fall weather sets in 
later this month, you may 

find yourself wanting to cozy 
up to a filling bowl of 

Grandma and Grandpa Duda welcome Nathaniel (Nate) 
Beecher Duda to the family on Aug. 21, 2008. He weighs in at 
7 lbs. 12 oz. and 21 inches. Both baby and mom doing well. 
Big sister, Abi, and dad also well.  

WOMEN'S REVENGE 

"Cash, check or charge?" I 
asked, after folding items the 
woman wished to purchase. 
As she fumbled for her wal-

let, I noticed a remote control 
for a television set in her purse. 

"So, do you always carry your TV remote?" I 
asked. 

"No," she replied, "but my husband refused to 
come shopping with me,  

and I figured this was the most evil thing I 
could do to him legally."  

Q: Where can women over the age of 60 
find young, sexy men, who are inter-
ested in them?  
A: Try a bookstore under fiction.  
 
Q: What can a man do while his wife is 
going through menopause?  
A: Keep busy. If you're handy with tools, 
you can finish the basement. When you 
are done you will have a place to live.  
 
Q: How can you increase the heart rate 
of your 60+ year old husband?  
A: Tell him you're pregnant.  
 
Q: How can you avoid spotting a wrin-
kle every time you walk by a mirror?  
A: The next time you're in front of a mir-
ror, take off your glasses.  
 
Q: Why should 60+ year old people use 
valet parking?  
A: Valets don't forget where they park 
your car.  
 

Q: Is it common for 60+ year olds to 
have problems with short term mem-
ory storage?  
A: Storing memory is not a problem, 
retrieving it is a problem.  
 
Q: As people age, do they sleep more 
soundly?  
A: Yes, but usually in the afternoon.  
 
Q: Where do 60+ year olds look for 
fashionable glasses?  
A: Their foreheads.  
 
Q: What is the most common remark 
made by 60+ year olds when they 
enter antique stores?  
A: "I remember these!" 



 

Early Ford V-8 Club of America 

Northern |Ohio Regional Group 

P.O. Box 1074 

Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 

 

If I’ve missed 
your birthday  

Or 
Have a wrong 

date 
Please tell me 

so  
 I can correct it. 

SeptemberSeptemberSeptemberSeptember    

 
                    Headliner deadline  

    is the first day of the month. 
Please E-mail articles, tech tips, outing 

  write-ups, club news to:                 
Georgene Iacobucci 

geobucci@neo.rr.com 

*AND* 
Remember to visit OUR website 

www.norgv8club.org 
To contact our Webmaster Don Klink 

Webmaster@norgv8club.org or donclink@att.net  
 

If you wish to have a picture of your car or cars on the site 
email a scan to him anytime  

OR bring a picture to a meeting  

• 2    Ron Wertz 
• 4    Pat Rooney 
• 5    Dave Nagy         
• 7    Kathleen Nagy 
• 7    Richard Jandrey 
• 7    Lou Ann Marks 
• 16  Ken Thomas 
• 21  Regina Jandrey 


